

 Delaware Standardbred Breeder’s Fund

Board Meeting   
May 2, 2016 
 Delaware Standardbred Breeder’s Fund Board 
Department of Agriculture – Conference Room 1   
    Dover, Delaware

                                                                                                   In Attendance:
	Andrew Kerber, DAG
	Mark Davis  

	Judy Davis-Wilson
	Andrew Markano  

	John Hensley 
	Matt Sparacino

	Sen. Bruce Ennis
	Wayne Givens 

	Garnet O’Marrow
	


Also attended: Sal DiMario & Charles Lockhart 

Tom Cook, Linda MacDonald, Dan Keeler & Garrett Bell were unable to attend.  Mark Davis filled in for Tom Cook. 
Minutes: Donna Krol                     

Call TO ORDER

At 1:25 P.M., Mark Davis called the meeting to order and welcomed all in attendance. 
Approval of Minutes:
Mark Davis asked all in attendance to review the minutes from the October 28, 2015 meeting.  No corrections were noted.  Motion was made to approve the minutes as presented by Matt Sparacino and seconded by Senator Bruce Ennis.  Motion was passed with unanimous voice vote.

Announcement:  John Hensley has been appointed by Dover Downs to attend the DSBF Board Meetings.  

OLD BusinesS:
· Continued Discussion of Future Purse Funding:
Current Fund Balance is $4,092,564.  At the current DSBF payment/bonus schedule the DSBF has approximately 5 years before it is out of funds.   The Board members reviewed the Sires Stakes Fee Comparison and Financial Reports provided by Judy Davis-Wilson.   This discussion is to come up with suggestions for extending the Fund life. 

Suggestions discussed included:

· Charge fees for both legs(eliminations) and final race of the DSBF stakes 

· reduce number of consolation races 

· 9 horse fields 

· Qualifying time at track 

· Cancel 4 Year Old Bonus  (In 2015 4 Year Old total bonus paid was $194,023)
· Lower purse on eliminations from 20,000 to 15,000

Discussion points on the above suggestions:

· Raising fees does not grow the horse business and discourages people from racing.

· If the 4 Year old Bonus was cut and the eliminations reduced to 15,000 this would give the DSBF an additional year.

· What is the impact on horsemen/horses if eliminations are reduced from 20,000 to 15,000? The number of horses is down 20% in the last 2 years.

· At this time there are 137 yearlings that payments have not been made to DSBF, of those 137 only 15 are trotters.

· There are horses (approximately 12) racing in the DSBF stake program not making any money.
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At the close of this discussion, Garnet O’ Marrow suggested that if no monetary decision needs to be made today that the Board look over the data provided and study it further.   Garnet O’Marrow would like to see a proposal, factor in number of mares bred and number of yearlings registered.  Also include all sources of expenses and where they come from.  
Garnet O’ Marrow made a motion to table this discussion until the next DSBF meeting.  Andrew Markano seconded and the motion passed with a unanimous voice vote.  

Action Item: The next DSBF meeting has been rescheduled to August 16, 2016.  Notice will be sent out and “Future Purse Funding” will be put back on the agenda.

NEW BusinesS:

· Andrew Markano asked that any regulation changes be mailed out notifying the DSBF members.  The changes are listed in the DSOA newsletter and on the USTA website; a suggestion would be to put a copy of the changes in with the payment schedules being mailed out.

Action Item:  Judy Davis –Wilson will include any regulation changes when mailing out the scheduled payment notices.   
· Sal DiMario asked if there were supplement payments for 3 Year Olds.  The 2 Year Olds have a supplement payment schedule.   Jerry Kovach missed his 3YO payment.  This could generate more income for the DSBF; but late supplemental payments must be punitive.  
ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
None 

PUBLIC COMMENT:
None 

Close OF MEETING

· With no further business to discuss Mark Davis called for a motion to adjourn.  Motion to adjourn was made Senator Ennis and seconded by John Hensley.   Motion was passed with unanimous voice vote.

Meeting was adjourned at 2:05 P.M.


